
Vollygram #2 – 8/20/2025 
 
We had a very productive zoom meeting on Monday night.  I would like to give a shoutout to all 
of you who could attend.  Also, a special thanks to our Associate Commissioner, Chad 
Whitworth, for all of his guidance.  If you were unable to attend in person the meeting was 
recorded.  I know that many of you are going to be officiating inter-squad scrimmages prior to 
the start of the season.  Please send me any questions, concerns, or situations which may occur 
so that we can include them in the next Volleygram. 
 
The NFHS Learn Center now has a video for helping to train your libero tracker. It is also a good 
reference for officials. It is called Officiating Volleyball: Libero Tracking and is found at the 
following site.    https://nfhslearn.com/library/videos/officiating-libero-tracking 
 
Coming in October they will have one on scorekeeping. 
 
Here is contact information for two weekly zoom meetings that will take place throughout the 
season.  Please let these officials know if you would like to be added to their link information. 
Monday’s (starting September 8th) at 8:00 p.m.  
Heidi Linford from Mountain View at heidilinford5@yahoo.com 
 
Wednesday’s at 6:00 p.m. 
Sue James from Cheyenne 
runtoto@hotmail.com 
 
A correction from the NFHS  was sent out on the rule interpretation Situation #4  COMMENT 
(everything else remains as presented) in Volleygram #1 in the multiple contact on second hit 
section.  Our Volleygrams are now posted on our volleyball officials page of the WHSAA 
website. 
The COMMENT should say:  Team A’s setter commits an illegal attack as soon as the ball is 
legally contacted by the opponent, and the fault takes precedence over the double-contact 
fault.   Rule:  9-5-4 
 
There have been some questions about line judge attire.  This is not addressed in the rule 
book.  Some schools may have them wear white shirts, but it is not a requirement.  Also, only 
the R1 and R2 need to be in like colored shirts.  Line judge attire may vary during postseason 
play per the WHSAA offices directive. 
 
Thanks again for ALL you do..”It Takes a Village” 
 


